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MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL DEADLINE OF 

FEBRUARY 15, 2012 
QUICKLY APPROACHING 

By Thelma E. Dunn 
 

Have you renewed your membership yet?  Is it something 
that you intended to do, but have not done so yet?  If 
that is the case, then you need to do it NOW so you do 
not lose the benefits of being a Member of the Desk and 
Derrick Club of Tulsa!!  
 

Your Program Chairman, Kris Russell, is hard at work 
planning programs that you will not want to miss!! So far, 
she has lined up Brenda Mitchell-Haggard of Volunteer 
Tulsa, Inc., to speak to us of the benefits of volunteering, 
including self-satisfaction and self-worth by knowing that 
you have made a valuable contribution to your 
community.  She is working to get the  Honorable Mayor 
Dewey Bartlett to present a proclamation for DandD 
Awareness Month, as well as working to get Mark Loch, 
our Region VI Director, to speak at our DandD Awareness 
Meeting in March.  Bob Portiss, Port Director of the Port 
of Catoosa, will do a presentation in April.  (She is also 
working to get us a tour of the Port of Catoosa!)  She has 
speakers lined up for May and June also, but you will have 
to wait to find out who will be speaking!!  But I know that 
you will NOT want to miss them!! 
 

Shelly Gravitte, Social Chairman, is also working hard to set up a social that you will not want to 
miss.  Hint—Do you like a little mystery in your life?  Plans are in the works to have Mary Williams 
(who formerly held the “Colour Me True” workshop for our Club several years ago) to do a 
Leadership/TEAM workshop in March.  Other committee chairmen and Members are hard at work 
to make sure that you reap the benefits of membership in our club.   
 

All of these Members are working to adhere to the ADDC motto “Greater Knowledge ~ Greater 
Service” in order to give greater service to one another—help each other, support one another, 
get to know one another better in an effort to enrich, educate and empower not only themselves 
but other Members.  
 

So if any of these activities or benefits peaked your interest, be sure to renew your Membership by 
February 15th to remain in good standing with the Club!! 
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  TOGETHER EVERYONE ACHIEVES MORE 

Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa 
2012 Dates To Remember 

 
     BOARD  MEMBERSHIP MEETING    MEAL/FUNCTION            
 
January 4th (Wed)  January 12th (Thurs) Lunch 
 
January 30th   February 8th  Lunch 
 
March 5th   March 14th  Dinner/D&D Awareness 
 
April 2nd   April 11th  Lunch 
 
April 30th   May 9th  Lunch 
 
June 4th   June 13th  Lunch 
 
July 2nd   July 11th  Lunch 
 
July 30th   August 8th  Dinner Summer Social 
 
August 27th   September 12th  Lunch 
 
October 1st   October 10th  Dinner (Closed meeting) 
 
November 5th   November 14th  Lunch/Industry Awareness 
 
December 3rd   December 12th  Dinner Social/Installation 
 
SPECIAL MEETINGS 
 
Vision 2012:  TBA ~ usually held late January or early February 
 
Region VI:   April 19 - 21, 2012 – Liberal, Kansas  
 
61st Annual ADDC Convention:  September 19 - 23, 2012 ~ Oklahoma City, OK 



 

  TOGETHER EVERYONE ACHIEVES MORE 

Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa 
2012 Committee Chairmen 

 

Standing Committees Chairman  
Abbreviator  Gaye Marrs 
Bulletin  Angela Butler 
Bylaws  Susan Cook 
Contact  Linda Collie 
Convention  Thelma Dunn   
Education  Kathy Staton 
     Shelly Gravitte 

Membership  Marilyn Trout 
Orientation  ~~OPEN~~ 

Program  Kris Russell  
Public Relations Colleen Dosser 
Roster  Val Bode 
Scrapbook  Lisa Martinez 
Social  Shelly Gravitte  
 

Special Committees Chairman  
ADDC Awards Susan Jones 

ADDC Nominating (Board elects in Apr.) 
Essay Contest Lorena Shingleton/ 
      Cheryl Wootton   
Fundraising  ~~OPEN~~ 

Golf Tournament Kathy Farris/ 
   Colleen Dosser 
Historian   Eleanor Wilkerson 
Industry Awareness Gaye Marrs 
Nominating  (Board elects in Aug.) 
Tally  (Board elects in Sept.) 
Vision 2012  Gaye Marrs 
Website  Val Bode 
 

Officers 
President  Thelma Dunn 
Vice President  Gaye Marrs 
Treasurer  Lorena Shingleton 
Secretary  Pam Cabbiness 
 

Advisors 
Immediate Past President Susan Jones 
Parliamentarian Marilyn Trout 
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A Review of Austin Holland’s Presentation at the 
Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa on January 12th, 2012   

“Recent Earthquake Activity in Oklahoma:  The Perfect Storm” 
                                                                         by Angela Butler 

Austin Holland, research seismologist with the Oklahoma Geological Survey (OGS) 

returned to our club to give an update on Oklahoma earthquake activity.  Since his 

visit in September 2010 there has been a significant increase in seismic activity in the 

Jones, OK area.   

 

 

 

Oklahoma has its fair share of earthquakes.  Oklahoma had about fifty earthquakes a year until 2009.  Last year that 

number spiked and more than a thousand quakes rattled Oklahoma. "It's not that unusual, frankly. The state had 

more than 3,000 quakes from 1897 to 2010", said Austin Holland.  He is constantly asked "Why did we have an 

earthquake?" every time one is felt in a local newsroom.  He answers, "Oklahoma has earthquakes because it does.  

No one asks why Oklahoma has tornados.  It just does". 

The November cluster of earthquakes in Lincoln County along the Wilzetta Fault was a remarkable event since all 
previous surface-rupturing quakes in Oklahoma have occurred on the Meers fault, in the south-central portion of the 
state, the USGS says.  The November 2011 quakes have expedited the installation of more than 30 measuring 
stations in the state. 

After the first earthquake - a widely felt 4.7-magnitude event on November 5, 2011- the state saw hundreds and 

hundreds of quakes, some literally on top of others, throughout the month of November, Holland said.  One of those 

quakes - a 5.6-magnitude shaker only hours after the first - may yet turn out to be the biggest in contemporary history.  

Only a 1954 El Reno event - variously put at 5.2 to 5.9 in magnitude - would compete for the title, Holland said.  

Measurement of the 1954 quake was less precise, but the two temblors were comparable in the amount of damage 

that was left and the area where the shaking could be felt, he said.  The largest of the November earthquakes 

ruptured an area 14 kilometers long and was centered 4 to 9 kilometers underground.  

The depth of the earthquake is important because it addresses another question Holland has faced constantly since 

November.  No, the earthquake swarm wasn't caused by hydraulic fracturing.  It occurred much deeper than where 

fracturing is done.  There's another reason to come to the same conclusion, he said: There wasn't any fracturing 

going on in the area of the earthquake.  

Still, he said, fracking can cause shallow earthquakes that are typically close to the well site.  Sizable quakes are apt 

to occur almost anywhere.  He studied the phenomena in a paper he wrote recently that looked at a series of 

earthquakes near a fracking site.  The largest of the shallow quakes was 2.9 in magnitude and several were above 

2.5 magnitude.  A reasonable argument can be made that the stress released in the fracking related quakes was 

already there and caused by natural forces.  So, the drilling activity may be the trigger but not the cause, he said.  "It's 

not unreasonable to think the stress is already there and we just tickled the system a little bit," Holland said. 







Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa 
Minutes of Membership Meeting 

January 12, 2012 Continued 
 

 



  TOGETHER EVERYONE ACHIEVES MORE 

DESK AND DERRICK CLUB OF TULSA 
2012 VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

 
 

 

Date of Report:   January 26, 2012 - Revised 
 
Officer:   Vice-President Gaye Marrs 
 
Correspondence Sent Out: 
 
A ―thinking of you‖ card was sent to Susan Cook during her husband’s 
surgery.  Susan followed up with a call, letting me know the surgery was 
successful, and Terry is feeling much better. 
 
A ―thinking of you‖ card was sent to Doris Maher during her recovery. 
 
A sympathy card was sent to Sandy Green for the loss her son. 
 
 
Correspondence Received: 
 
Susan Jones sent a thank you note for her President’s Gift. 
 
 
Employment Opportunities Sent Out To Membership:  None 
 
 
Recommendations and/or Motions: (attach official motion form) 
 
 
 
Gaye Marrs 
      Signature 
 
 
c: President 
      Secretary 
 Treasurer 
      File   



TOGETHER EVERYONE ACHIEVES MORE 

 

Thelma E. Dunn 
President of Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa 

918.573.2369 Work 

918.398.0871 Home 

 

February, 2012 
 

Dear Desk and Derrick Members, 

 
Ah, February is here, and love is in the air.  Cupid is loading 

up his quiver with “love” arrows in anticipation of 
Valentine’s Day.  However, for a change this year, let’s turn 

our thoughts of love to people outside of our “significant 
other”, immediate family and circle of friends.  Let’s 

broaden that love to other people who are less fortunate. 
 

For our February meeting, Brenda Mitchell-Haggard from 
Volunteer Tulsa will be talking to us about opportunities to 

serve our community.  While talking with her about doing a 
presentation to our Club, I loved her suggestion of working 

for one of their clients wearing our Desk and Derrick Club of 
Tulsa shirts to get our name out in the public’s eye.  

Perhaps someone who sees us in our shirts will ask about 

our Club and give us the opportunity to promote it.  
Speaking of promoting our Club, you will need to renew 

your membership by February 15th in order to remain a 
Member in good standing!!   

 
The Region VI Nominating Committee is currently accepting 

nominations for the Office of 2013 Region VI Director- Elect.  
Our new Region VI Director will be elected at the 2012 

Region VI Meeting to be held in Liberal, Kansas, April 19-23.  
If you know of someone you would like to nominate (and 

you have their permission), then fill out the Regional 
Director Officer Nomination and Candidate’s Qualifications 

Form (NOMN 3), which is available in the Forms Section on 
the ADDC Website.  Be sure to follow the instructions so 

that your nomination will be considered.  Please let me 

know if you plan to nominate someone so that I can help 
with the process.  The deadline to submit nominations is 

February 29, 2012.  Nominations received after the deadline 
will not be considered. 

~~ Thelma 

 
 

2012 Officers 
  

President 

Thelma E. Dunn 

WPX Energy LLC 

  

Vice-President 

Gaye Marrs 

Cimarex Energy Company 

  

Secretary 

Pam Cabbiness 

WPX Energy LLC 

  

Treasurer 

Lorena Singleton 

Fellers Snider Fellowship 

  
  

2012 Directors 
  

Val Bode 
Premier Natural Resources 
  
Linda Collie 
WPX Energy LLC 
 
Christy Hinton 

Sheridan Production Co., LLC 
  

Kay Williams 
Laredo Petroleum Inc. 
 

 

Immediate  

Past President 

Susan Jones 

Enterprise Products 
 
 

Parliamentarian 
Marilyn Trout 
Cimarex Energy Company 







 TTThhheee   TTTuuulllsssaaa   OOOiiilll   DDDrrroooppp                      

The 2012 State Forms, Rules, & 
Regulations workshop is now open for 

registration! 
Workshop Instructors: 
Larry Claxton—Oklahoma Corporation Commission 
Tom Bergman—Oklahoma Dept. of Environmental Quality 

Patricia Billingsley—Oklahoma Corporation Commission    

Mark Hendrix—Oklahoma Tax Commission                     
David Swearingen —(ERISA) Energy Retirement Partners   
Betsy Kulakowsky & Jason Hudson—Oklahoma Department 
of Labor 

 
These agencies have come together to bring the most current rules & regulations that 
affect the oil & gas industry of Oklahoma.  They will go over the forms that are 
submitted and explain the most common errors, delays and non-compliance which often 
causes the industry to waste time and money.  They will explain the proper filing 
procedures and any changes or updates that have occurred over the last year.  The 
Oklahoma Tax Commission will go over some of the incentives and rebates that are 
available, how to determine if you qualify and how to file the proper paperwork.  

You will be able to meet with representatives from each of these agencies and clarify 
misconceptions or discuss issues that are relevant to the oil and gas industry. You will 
be provided with a manual that will include all of the forms that will be discussed at this 
workshop. Please be aware there are many of these forms that can be, and in some 
cases, must be filed electronically and you will be given instructions on how to properly 
file them. 

This workshop will be held in Enid, Ardmore, Oklahoma City, & Tulsa in February & 
March. The total cost is $100. 

Don't forget our annual SPCC classes are still in session! If you haven't already, 
register to attend an upcoming course before it ends!  We will be in Enid, Ada, Elk City, 
Tulsa, & Pawhuska.  The total cost of this workshop is $50. 

For more information, specific dates and locations, or to register online, please visit 
www.marginalwells.com today. 

 



2012 SPCC Workshop Is Now Open For 
Registration! 

 

As you may already know, the Marginal Well Commission sponsors an annual SPCC 
workshop, and the 2012 schedule is now published and open for registration! 

Headed by Ken Murphy of Enviro Clean Products & Services, this workshop includes 
annual training which is designed to teach the elements that are required by the EPA in 
implementing a Spill Prevention, Control and Countermeasure Plan.  You will receive a 
certificate following the class to document annual training for your SPCC Plan. 

Additionally, the workshop will address the upcoming requirements faced by the 
industry related to the Greenhouse Gas Mandatory Reporting Rule.  This will include the 
need to file an "Extension Request" for utilization of the flexible Best Available 
Monitoring Methods (BAMM) by March 31, 2011, if appropriate, and the need to have a 
"Monitoring Plan" prepared and available at each facility for EPA inspection by April 1, 
2012.  This "Monitoring Plan" is required for identification of personnel responsibilities 
and record keeping documentation of required data collection. 

The workshop will be held January - March of 2012 in Oklahoma City, Ardmore, Enid, 
Elk City, Ada, & Tulsa. Each workshop starts at 9:00 AM & ends at noon, will feature a 
continental breakfast, and costs $50 to attend. 

For more information, specific dates and locations, or to register online, please visit 
www.marginalwells.com today.  We'll see you there! 

 



 
 

The University of Tulsa, Continuing Engineering & Science Education and the American 
Association of Petroleum Geologists 

 
Announce the 2012 dates for Dr. Norman J. Hyne’s seminar 

 

“BASIC PETROLEUM GEOLOGY FOR THE NON-
GEOLOGIST” 

 
In just three days, Dr. Norman Hyne will teach the fundamentals and language of petroleum exploration, 
drilling, and production…and the participants will have fun learning!  Plus, the participants walk away 
understanding the oil and gas industry in a way that enables them to communicate more efficiently and 
perform their job more effectively. 

 
They will: 

 Be introduced to exploration  techniques and tools that geologists and geophysicists use 

 Work with samples of geological and engineering materials 

 Learn to identify common rocks and minerals using various different hands-on methods 

 Work exercises that provide practical experience with well correlation, well log interpretation, 
subsurface map interpretation, and seismic interpretation 

 Actually locate where to drill a well on the map you correlated! 

 Hear the methods used to drill, test, and complete a well, and how the gas and oil are produced 

 Learn about many famous (and not so famous) oil and gas professionals throughout the seminar, 
which helps bring the industry to life. 

 
2012 Schedule: 
 March 13-15, 2012 – Oklahoma City, OK 
 April 17-19, 2012 – Houston, TX 
 June 19-21, 2012 – Denver, CO 
 August 21-23, 2012 – Houston, TX 
 September 11-13, 2012 – Pittsburgh, PA – new location! 
 October 16-18, 2012 – Tulsa, OK 
 December 4-6, 2012 – Houston, TX 

 
Attached is the detailed seminar brochure.  I hope someone in your company will be able to 

take advantage of this educational opportunity. Enrollments are now being accepted for any 2012 
offering. 

 
Thank you for your time and letting me introduce our seminar to you. 

 
Nancy Kruse 
The University of Tulsa 
Continuing Engineering & Science Education 
800 S. Tucker Drive, Tulsa, OK 74104 
Phone: 918-631-3019 
Fax:  918-631-2154 
Web:  cese.utulsa.edu 
  
"The Industry Training Leader Since 1976" 







All submissions to The Oil Drop can and shall be edited as necessary.  
Viewpoints expressed by submitters are those of the writer and not necessarily 
of The Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa or the Association of Desk and Derrick 
Clubs (ADDC).  Email:  angela.butler@wpxenergy.com with questions. 

02/01    Thelma Dunn 
02/02    S. Ann Allen  
02/04    Shannan Flaherty 
02/04    Terry Flynn 
02/06    Susan Cook 
02/12    Chris Harrell 
02/15    Vicki Barnes 

02/15    Christy Hinton 

02/15    Sheila Jones 

02/15    Jennifer Lark 

02/16    Celesta Worley 

02/28    Kathy Farris 

02/28    Susan Jones 

Membership 
Meeting 
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Editor’s Letter: 
 
Dear Members, 
 
Some might say I’ve gone slightly mad, hopefully temporarily, or that 
Thelma Dunn and Kris Russell caught me at a weak moment; regardless of 
that I am the new 2012 editor for The Tulsa Oil Drop.  After much 
struggling and sleepless nights, my first edition is in print.  Now I know 
that Linda Collie deserves an AIMEE Award for the excellent job that she 
did editing the newsletter in 2011.  Nobody will miss her performing that 
role as much as me!  In fact, after realizing what a fine mess I had gotten 
myself into I called Linda begging her to relieve me and take the position 
back.  Linda politely declined so it looks like you are stuck with me for a 
year.   So, my goal is to have fun and give you a newsletter that you look 
forward to getting and enjoy reading. 
 
I am a returning member of the Desk and Derrick Club of Tulsa.  I was a 
member for a short while in 1998 and coincidentally I was a co-editor of 
the newsletter.  I am a Tulsan, born and bred.  I have worked in the 
petroleum industry since I was 20 years old.  I have been employed by 
many Tulsa oil and gas companies performing a variety of jobs, but mostly 
as a production engineering technician.  I have worked with many of you 
in the past and probably will again.  I look forward to getting to know 
more about you and the club.  I want to make The Tulsa Oil Drop your 
newsletter, not mine.   I welcome new ideas and suggestions to improve 
the newsletter.  I will think of ways to get you to share nostalgia and 
knowledge of our club and the petroleum industry.  I dare each of you to 
submit an article, a photograph(s), or an idea for the newsletter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Angela Butler 
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by Angela Butler 

 
With Valentine’s Day and our guest speaker on volunteering, this 
month’s theme must be ‘giving’.  It is a great time to rekindle the holiday 
spirit we had in December.  Many agencies and churches, who rely on 
donations and have been suffering due to the poor economy, suffer 
even more this time of year.  Many of us just can’t afford to give 
monetary donations.  So, volunteering your time is a great way to give.  
Any amount of your time matters.  I know my church would greatly 
appreciate anyone helping out with fundraisers, performing 
administrative duties, cleaning, or cooking; even for one hour.  There are 
many creative ways to give of yourself.  You could visit an elderly person 
and let them do most of the talking; babysit for a single mom so she can 
be alone for a change; pick up trash around your neighborhood, etc.  
Remember that giving always gives back.   
 
With that in mind, don’t forget to give to yourself at least once in a 
while.  Give yourself good health by taking time to exercise, eat healthy 
meals, and get adequate sleep.  Give yourself knowledge by reading, 
taking classes, and listening.  But if you’re like me and enjoy the 
naughtier side of giving to yourself, go ahead and treat yourself to that 
piece of chocolate; buy that pair of shoes you’ve been wanting; watch 
the silly TV show that gives you a laugh.  However you choose to give, 
may it fill your heart with joy.  Take heart and give love. 
 


